

## **Balsa Obituary**

Clinton Model Aviators AMA Chapter #1206 August 2018

## 2018 Officers

President: Tom Lanctot
Vice Pres.: Toby Silhavy
Treasurer: Fred Ford
Secretary: Don Crim
Editor: Don Crim

Safety Coordinator: Toby Silhavy clintommodelavaitors@aol.com

## Minutes from the August meeting.

- 1. 9 members an 1 guest present.
- 2. Tom noted that he has found the gate not locked a couple of times. Please make sure the gate lock is locked when you leave. You have to change the numbers after you shut the lock.
- 3. John reported that the Allis Chalmers mower deck was not working. checking found the belt was wore out. A new belt has been installed and mower is good to go.
- 4. Moving list is on the web site in the news letter section.
- 5. Mowing for the August is: Dale T. August 9

Jeff M. August 16 Toby August 23 Jim S. August 30

- 6. A discussion about the Banana Split Festival was held and it was decided that it is not worth our time. We will not have the booth next year.
- 7. The old forum is dead again??? Toby discussed a Facebook page for the club. He indicated that he has it ready but would like some general photos to include before he makes it live. If you have any photos please send them to Toby.( torqueroller2000@yahoo.com).
- 8. Toby also discussed info he had seen about large companies trying to gain control of airspace up to 400 ft. (folks like Amazon and UPS wanting to do deliveries by drone). AMA may be sending us letters to forward to congress soon. Please do so when you see the letters.
- 9. Reminder: we need to call the Wilmington tower before flying. Instructions are posted at the field.
- 10. The IMAC Bash is coming up next (August 25 and 26). We will have a set-up day at 10:00 on the 24 and need help. We will also be serving lunch and will need coolers and ice. Toby and his wife will be serving dinner. Any time you can help will be appreciated.
- 11. The Labor Day Breakfast will be September 3. Mike is bringing the food for us to cook. Bring your cooking equipment and come out and enjoy the morning with us.
- 12. Where have all of our flyers gone? Please dig out your planes and get some stick time. Hope to see at the field.

Next Meeting is September 6, At the Field 7:00 PM.

Dues may be sent to Fred Ford at 1147 Southridge Ave. Wilmington OH 45177